THE HON ALEX HAWKE MP
Assistant Defence Minister

Minister for International Development and the Pacific
REF: MC19-005221

Ms Kerryn Clarke

Executive Officer

Australian Disability+Development Consortium
56 Rutland Road

BOX HILL VIC 3128

Dear Ms Clarke

Thank you for your letter of 10 September 2019 acknowledging Australia’s global leadership
on disability inclusive development and calling for a third iteration of the Development for All
strategy.

Australia is a strong proponent internationally for disability rights and inclusion. The
Government’s 2017 Foreign Policy White Paper reaffirms that disability inclusion, like
gender equality, is a crosscutting priority for Australia’s international engagement on human
rights, development assistance and humanitarian action.

Central to Australia’s approach to disability inclusion is supporting organisations of people
with disabilities to build their capacity, so they can give voice to people with disabilities at all
levels and contribute as leaders and decision makers in their communities.

The Department of Foreign Affairs and Trade has commenced consultations with domestic
and international stakeholders, including people with disabilities and their representative
organisations on our future approach. I have asked the Department of Foreign Affairs and
Trade to include ADDC in these consultations and to keep you informed of progress.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank ADDC for its continued support and engagement
with the Government on disability inclusive development.
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